## **Preface**

The opportunity to attend a symposium on 'Shorebird ecology and conservation in the Western Hemisphere' was an interesting experience in itself, but to have this same meeting as part of the IV Neotropical Ornithology Congress, with its varied membership, and in the beautiful city of Quito in Ecuador, made for a most memorable experience. I shall remember those days in Quito very warmly; the fascinating conversations with my South American colleagues (with and without the assistance of Spanish interpreters/translators...) will vividly remain with me for a long time. These proceedings present you with only part of this experience, but, as you will see, the papers herein make for a most important contribution to our knowledge of shorebirds, north and south of the equator.

You will note that some papers are presented in full, whereas others are presented only as expanded abstracts. This is because, at the time of the presentation of these papers, some were either already in press or soon due to be submitted for publication. Hence, those specific papers are published herein as expanded abstracts.

You will also note that many references are shown in the References sections as being in press, while in reality they have been published since this symposium was held. There are a number of reasons for this: first of all, at the time I write this (September 1995), it has been over three and a half years since this meeting was held. The need for translations (Spanish/English) as well as other work duties slowed down the process, but I hope that, like me, you will find that it was worth the wait. Also, when the presentations were made, the papers were indeed not yet in print, and to seek them all out now, so long after the symposium was held, simply was not possible. However, you will note that some references published after 1991 were added by the authors as the symposium papers went through numerous reviews and drafts.

Each year, many species of shorebirds migrate across the Western Hemisphere. Those of us who study them do not often have the same opportunity to meet with colleagues who study the same populations in different, distant reaches of this hemisphere. For me, and many others who attended this meeting, Quito gave us the opportunity to flex our wings, cross the flyways and exchange views that had, for too long, been in storage.

Peter Hicklin Canadian Wildlife Service Editor-in-chief

## Acknowledgements

The editors wish to thank the National Science Foundation, the Canadian Wildlife Service and the Western Hemispheric Shorebird Reserve Network for sponsoring the symposium. Grateful thanks are also tendered to the International Waterfowl and Wetlands Research Bureau for financial support. The editor-in-chief is indebted to assistant editors Dr Joe Jehl and Dr Anthony J. (Tony) Erskine for their invaluable assistance with reviewing the first drafts of the manuscripts (AJE) and the expanded abstracts (JJ). Dr Michel Sallaberry compiled the South American contributions.

The members of the organizing committee that made this event possible were Gonzalo Castro (chair), Julie Sibbing, Humberto Alvarez-López, Pablo Caneveri, Brian Harrington, Peter Hicklin, Nancy Higert de Benavides and Marshall Howe. But all members wish to acknowledge that Julie Sibbing really made it all happen.

The organizers are most grateful to invited speakers Dr Raymond McNeil, Dr R.I.G. Morrison, Dr Theunis Piersma and Dr Michel Sallaberry for their presentations and valuable participation in discussions throughout the course of these meetings.

Participants and organizers are also grateful to the staff of Universidad Católica del Ecuador for the comfortable accommodations where the symposium was held.

This publication was produced by the Scientific and Technical Documents Division of the Canadian Wildlife Service. The following people were responsible: Patricia Logan, Chief — coordination and supervision; Sylvie Larose, Computer Publishing Specialist — layout; Marla Sheffer, Contract Editor — scientific editing; and Gilles Bertrand, Production Officer — printing. The editor-in-chief thanks them for their careful and caring work throughout the long production process. Funding for the publication was provided by the Canadian Wildlife Service (Atlantic Region and Latin American Program).